

MEMO# 11371

November 1, 1999

VICE PRESIDENT - LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

[11371] November 1, 1999 TO: BOARD OF GOVERNORS No. 67-99 RE: VICE PRESIDENT -

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

I am writing to inform you that the Institute's Vice President Legislative Affairs, Leslie Woolley, has resigned effective November 1, 1999. The Institute has had a very successful legislative session and has achieved one of its major legislative goals with the passage of the Financial Modernization Bill. Leslie played a major role in these legislative efforts and has decided to pursue other opportunities outside the Institute now that the session is about over. Don Morrissey, a member of the Institute's legislative staff since 1995, has assumed Leslie's position as Vice President Legislative Affairs. Matthew P. Fink President

Copyright © by the Investment Company Institute. All rights reserved. Information may be abridged and therefore incomplete. Communications from the Institute do not constitute, and should not be considered a substitute for, legal advice.